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§ 19.420 Scope of suspension. 

The scope of a suspension is the same 
as the scope of a debarment (see 
§ 19.325), except that the procedures of 
§§ 19.410 through 19.413 shall be used in 
imposing a suspension.

Subpart E—Responsibilities of GSA, 
Agency and Participants

§ 19.500 GSA responsibilities. 

(a) In accordance with the OMB 
guidelines, GSA shall compile, main-
tain, and distribute a list of all persons 
who have been debarred, suspended, or 
voluntarily excluded by agencies under 
Executive Order 12549 and these regula-
tions, and those who have been deter-
mined to be ineligible. 

(b) At a minimum, this list shall in-
dicate: 

(1) The names and addresses of all 
debarred, suspended, ineligible, and 
voluntarily excluded persons, in alpha-
betical order, with cross-references 
when more than one name is involved 
in a single action; 

(2) The type of action; 
(3) The cause for the action; 
(4) The scope of the action; 
(5) Any termination date for each 

listing; and 
(6) The agency and name and tele-

phone number of the agency point of 
contact for the action.

§ 19.505 Department of the Treasury 
responsibilities. 

(a) The agency shall provide GSA 
with current information concerning 
debarments, suspension, determina-
tions of ineligibility, and voluntary ex-
clusions it has taken. Until February 
18, 1989, the agency shall also provide 
GSA and OMB with information con-
cerning all transactions in which De-
partment of the Treasury has granted 
exceptions under § 19.215 permitting 
participation by debarred, suspended, 
or voluntarily excluded persons. 

(b) Unless an alternative schedule is 
agreed to by GSA, the agency shall ad-
vise GSA of the information set forth 
in § 19.200(b) and of the exceptions 
granted under § 19.215 within five work-
ing days after taking such actions. 

(c) The agency shall direct inquiries 
concerning listed persons to the agency 
that took the action. 

(d) Agency officials shall check the 
Nonprocurement List before entering 
covered transactions to determine 
whether a participant in a primary 
transaction is debarred, suspended, in-
eligible, or voluntarily excluded (Tel. 
#). 

(e) Agency officials shall check the 
Nonprocurement List before approving 
principals or lower tier participants 
where agency approval of the principal 
or lower tier participant is required 
under the terms of the transaction, to 
determine whether such principals or 
participants are debarred, suspended, 
ineligible, or voluntarily excluded.

§ 19.510 Participants’ responsibilities. 
(a) Certification by participants in pri-

mary covered transactions. Each partici-
pant shall submit the certification in 
Appendix A to this part for it and its 
principals at the time the participant 
submits its proposal in connection with 
a primary covered transaction, except 
that States need only complete such 
certification as to their principals. 
Participants may decide the method 
and frequency by which they determine 
the eligibility of their principals. In 
addition, each participant may, but is 
not required to, check the Nonprocure-
ment List for its principals (Tel. #). 
Adverse information on the certifi-
cation will not necessarily result in de-
nial of participation. However, the cer-
tification, and any additional informa-
tion pertaining to the certification 
submitted by the participant, shall be 
considered in the administration of 
covered transactions. 

(b) Certification by participants in 
lower tier covered transactions. (1) Each 
participant shall require participants 
in lower tier covered transactions to 
include the certification in Appendix B 
to this part for it and its principals in 
any proposal submitted in connection 
with such lower tier covered trans-
actions. 

(2) A participant may rely upon the 
certification of a prospective partici-
pant in a lower tier covered trans-
action that it and its principals are not 
debarred, suspended, ineligible, or vol-
untarily excluded from the covered 
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transaction by any Federal agency, un-
less it knows that the certification is 
erroneous. Participants may decide the 
method and frequency by which they 
determine the eligiblity of their prin-
cipals. In addition, a participant may, 
but is not required to, check the Non-
procurement List for its principals and 
for participants (Tel. #). 

(c) Changed circumstances regarding 
certification. A participant shall provide 
immediate written notice to Depart-
ment of the Treasury if at any time the 
participant learns that its certification 
was erroneous when submitted or has 
become erroneous by reason of changed 
circumstances. Participants in lower 
tier covered transactions shall provide 
the same updated notice to the partici-
pant to which it submitted its pro-
posals.

Subpart F—Drug-Free Workplace 
Requirements (Grants)

SOURCE: 55 FR 21688, 21697, May 25, 1990, un-
less otherwise noted.

§ 19.600 Purpose. 
(a) The purpose of this subpart is to 

carry out the Drug-Free Workplace Act 
of 1988 by requiring that— 

(1) A grantee, other than an indi-
vidual, shall certify to the agency that 
it will provide a drug-free workplace; 

(2) A grantee who is an individual 
shall certify to the agency that, as a 
condition of the grant, he or she will 
not engage in the unlawful manufac-
ture, distribution, dispensing, posses-
sion or use of a controlled substance in 
conducting any activity with the 
grant. 

(b) Requirements implementing the 
Drug-Free Workplace Act of 1988 for 
contractors with the agency are found 
at 48 CFR subparts 9.4, 23.5, and 52.2.

§ 19.605 Definitions. 
(a) Except as amended in this sec-

tion, the definitions of § 19.105 apply to 
this subpart. 

(b) For purposes of this subpart— 
(1) Controlled substance means a con-

trolled substance in schedules I 
through V of the Controlled Substances 
Act (21 U.S.C. 812), and as further de-
fined by regulation at 21 CFR 1308.11 
through 1308.15; 

(2) Conviction means a finding of guilt 
(including a plea of nolo contendere) or 
imposition of sentence, or both, by any 
judicial body charged with the respon-
sibility to determine violations of the 
Federal or State criminal drug stat-
utes; 

(3) Criminal drug statute means a Fed-
eral or non-Federal criminal statute 
involving the manufacture, distribu-
tion, dispensing, use, or possession of 
any controlled substance; 

(4) Drug-free workplace means a site 
for the performance of work done in 
connection with a specific grant at 
which employees of the grantee are 
prohibited from engaging in the unlaw-
ful manufacture, distribution, dis-
pensing, possession, or use of a con-
trolled substance; 

(5) Employee means the employee of a 
grantee directly engaged in the per-
formance of work under the grant, in-
cluding: 

(i) All direct charge employees; 
(ii) All indirect charge employees, un-

less their impact or involvement is in-
significant to the performance of the 
grant; and, 

(iii) Temporary personnel and con-
sultants who are directly engaged in 
the performance of work under the 
grant and who are on the grantee’s 
payroll. 
This definition does not include work-
ers not on the payroll of the grantee 
(e.g., volunteers, even if used to meet a 
matching requirement; consultants or 
independent contractors not on the 
payroll; or employees of subrecipients 
or subcontractors in covered work-
places); 

(6) Federal agency or agency means 
any United States executive depart-
ment, military department, govern-
ment corporation, government con-
trolled corporation, any other estab-
lishment in the executive branch (in-
cluding the Executive Office of the 
President), or any independent regu-
latory agency; 

(7) Grant means an award of financial 
assistance, including a cooperative 
agreement, in the form of money, or 
property in lieu of money, by a Federal 
agency directly to a grantee. The term 
grant includes block grant and entitle-
ment grant programs, whether or not 
exempted from coverage under the 
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